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Question on MTR Tung Chung Line 

 
 
  Ms. Amy YUNG notified this Council that she would raise the following 

enquiry at the Islands District Council meeting to be held on 1 February this year: 

 
 “ Many passengers opined that the train service of MTR Tung Chung 

Line cannot meet their demand.  I am afraid the situation will worsen 

upon the completion of the 8-carriage train conversion project of West 

Rail Line and if Tung Chung New Town Extension Project and projects at 

New Development Areas at Hung Shui Kiu and Kam Tin are to be 

implemented ultimately. 

 

   As such, I request the MTRCL to arrange representatives to attend 

the meeting and explain the following: 

 

1. whether the Corporation will study the feasibility of extending the 

platform length of the existing stations of Tung Chung Line and 

the future Tung Chung West and Tung Chung East Stations so that 

the carrying capacity will be enhanced with the provision of 

longer trains on Tung Chung Line? 

 

2. whether the frequency of trains running on Tung Chung Line can 

be further increased and all trains terminated at Tung Chung 

Station in the near future? ” 
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